

# Century Toppers Rod & Custom Car Club

## Minutes - Regular meeting July 17<sup>th</sup>, 2019

Meeting called to order at 7:35 by Bob Bentham 20 members in attendance

Bob Bentham updated on Bill Campbell's issues with Carla's 37 engine, hopefully Bill will have it ready for Deuce Days

### Secretary's report:

The April minutes were distributes via e-mail, error in spelling of Darren Leek noted.

Larry Colwell noted Larry Willett health was not in last month's minutes, he is in the hospital and has had 2 blood transfusions and had pneumonia.

Bob Bentham mentioned Garry Foster's health problems possibly dementia.

Motion: to accept the May minutes as distributed made by Chris Mackay and seconded by Darren Leek, carried.

#### Treasurer's report:

Balance from last month was reported as \$9,947.14. 50/50, 2 T-shirts sold, Don Gamble donation for poker run and the picnic BBQ sales totaled \$799.75. Debit from the 50/50. Club bank balance \$10,695.89 plus \$20 cash float.

Motion: to accept treasurer's report made by John Fleury and seconded by Gord Strongman, carried.

#### **Old Business:**

Bob Bentham talked about the issues with the cresting of the jackets and that the executive have accepted the latest digital prof subject to the bare stitching being improved.

The garage tour at Dave Dyers was very well attended and impressive. Thanks Marlin Ball for arranging the tour.

Thanks to all the volunteers for the support of our Poker Run & BBQ. Also the Torque Master with their BBQ's, help & music. There was around 50 cars in attendance at Gyro Park. There was a lot of feedback on the good food.

Bob Bentham gave cost analysis of the BBQ plus Gyro park fees. The executive decided to purchase ¾ of last year's food. Not all the food was consumed and fortunately the Torque Masters will purchase the remainder. The Red Barn provides the food at cost and supplies the condiments free. James to send a letter to the Red Barn. The BBQ made approximately \$70. After some discussion Marie Mackay made a motion to donate \$200 to The Make a Wish Foundation seconded by Joe Hadley. Carried.

Make a Wish Foundation, through media will thank the Century Toppers and Red Barn for their support. James Robinson to update the previous letter & send it to them.

Bob Bentham is retiring as coordinator of the Club picnic and is looking for a replacement.

July 14<sup>th</sup> is the Collector Car day to donate to charities.

The BBQ at the Victorian on Saturday was attended by between 25 & 30 cars. The music man was very impressive.

Break, 50/50 was won by Marie Mackay & Bob Bentham, they donated \$12.50 back to the club.

Thanks Gord Strongman for generously spending \$18 on cookies for our break.

Welcome to new member Rob Bruce.

#### **Upcoming Schedule of Events:**

Deuce Days: Ed Polinsky went over the parking at length with feedback from our members. Ed is meeting with the various car clubs on Saturday morning to go over parking. There is a breakfast at 8:00 on the Sunday for volunteers. Thanks Ed for all your organization. There is no word on whether the City Of Victoria will be ticketing cars on Sunday.

Les Pickell is looking for a volunteer to help with Rock & Roll for Little souls next year. He is looking for new vehicles that have not been in the previous shows.

There are now 26 volunteers for parking at the Torque Master car show on August 11. Volunteers can only register 1 vehicle per person. We need 2 team leaders as well. There is free registration and breakfast for volunteers. There is a poker run on the Saturday before the show. Volunteers to meet at the Waddling Dog at 6 AM leaving at 6:30. Bill Campbell to send out emails with more information.

#### **New Business:**

There could be a Rod Run in August to Teresa Christison's parents in Chemainus, more to follow.

Possible Wine Tour August 18th.

Next meeting August 21st.

Rooster book correction Marie Mackay's email should be curlingmimie@yahoo.com

A special thank you to Gord Strongman for all the great car & members pictures over the years.

#### Items for Sale

Chev small block 400 engine, Turbo 400 trans, 2400 rpm stall converter, ratchet shifter, and fender well headers call **Rob Bruce** at 250 208-4585 for more info.

John Fleury has the following for sale:-

new 16 inch reversible 12 volt fan, new T5 short throw shifter for 85 to 04 mustangs, used Ford 260 to 302 aluminum offy intake, used Ford 260 to 351W aluminum valve covers, used Ford 289 to 302 aluminum flywheel and bell housing, Ford 352 to 428 aluminum intake manifold, Hypertech programmer #50015 05 to 06 Dodge 5.7litre, new set of four 5 inch tribar halogen headlights with red dots to fit any 4 headlight system. I'll stop there for now. Don't want to fill the paper.

Larry Zilinski has a Wolf top quality car cover for regular cab, shortbox pickup, or street rod pickup. Great for indoors or out, very soft and breathable. See link for details. Like new cond. \$100 Ad on Used Victoria can be seen at

https://www.carcoversdirect.com/parts/covers/trucks/15850 19971/materials.

Motion to adjourn Chris Mackay seconded by Gord Strongman

See you next month